
Edgewood Borough Council 

Council Action Notes (CAN) 

December 3, 2012 

During the Borough Council meeting on December 3, 2012 the following actions were taken: 

1. A motion passed to pay bills for goods and services for the Borough from the General Fund in the amount of 
$40,422.68 and $0 from the sewer fund. 

2. A motion was passed to accept First Commonwealth's quote for a Tax Anticipation Note for 2013 in the amount 
of $350,000.00 at an interest rate of 1.8%.  [Documents will now be obtained and reviewed by the solicitor and 
Council.] 

3. A motion was passed to hold a Public Hearing on the Proposed 2013 Budget on Monday, December 17 at 
7:00pm in Borough Council Chambers.  The regular Council meeting follows after the Public Hearing at 7:30pm. 

4. --Reports were heard from: 

• The Edgewood Volunteer Fire Department, (Steve Halle) who participated in the "first" inter-municipal 
AED/CPR instruction event with members from Swissvale and Eastern Area EMS. A new live-in EVFD 
Fred Caprio was introduced and welcomed. 

• CC Mellor Library Board representatives (Mayor Cook, Council members John Wainright and Jack 
Wilson); a petition will be submitted to Orphans Court on behalf of Council, the Mayor and the Library 
to release Edgewood Council and the Mayor from mandated appointment to the Library.  This will open 
up opportunities for the Library to expand the Board to include representatives from other participating 
municipalities. 

• Water Authority representative. (Councilman George Fuller); expect a 5% increase in water rates. 

• Borough Council representatives attended the COG meeting, with members from the RSCA Ramp 
Committee.  Local elected Borough representatives through the COG and CONNECT are working on a 
letter expressing our concerns on the negative impact on our communities.   Also, the Wet Weather 
Municipal Consent Orders and municipal time tables were presented by John Schombert from 3Rivers 
Wet Weather. 

• Recreation Report (Warren Cecconi)—Great news!  Edgewood will be receiving a DCNR grant 
(approximately $54,000 plus a matching grant) to obtain new playground equipment and relocate the 
tot lot from the bottom of Koenig field to the upper (dry) part of the field.  This project has been years 
in the planning.  

COMING UP 

Light-Up Edgewood  Friday December 7, 2012 7:00pm,  Memorial Park, then Community House 

Edgewood Symphony  Saturday, December 8, 2012 7:30pm Edgewood Presbyterian Church 

Public Hearing on the 2013 Borough Budget Monday December 17, 2012 7:00pm  Council Chambers 

Borough Council Meeting Monday December 17, 2012, 7:30pm Council Chambers 

 


